Dear Friends,
The life of a congregation includes celebrating joyful moments together and embracing one another in times of loss. It is a life of contrasts, of ups and downs, in which we learn to be there for each other. Purim is a beautiful Jewish holiday and, yet, as part of the mishloach manot bag that you are receiving with lots of sweets, you are also getting a Yom haShoa candle that you won't use until the evening of Monday, April 17. One of the reasons you are getting the candle so much in advance is to save some costs. We, as representatives of the congregation's Men's Club, are grateful to the Sisterhood for doing that. But the truth is that there might be a deeper reason for this candle to be part of our yearly mishloach manot program. Purim marks the moment in which we were saved from wicked Haman thanks to Queen Esther's courage. It is a fitting time to reflect on all the challenges that we face and a reminder of the fact that every Jewish celebration is an opportunity to be thankful for the good things in our lives while also remaining aware of the work that is still ahead.
We hope you'll enjoy the sweets in your bag and that, when the time comes, you'll light this yellow candle to remember those who perished during the Shoa. Through the power of these rituals we can continue the holy work of shaping the type of congregation that we want for ourselves, our children and our grandchildren as well.  To help defray the cost of your candle, please use the envelope to Men’s Club that is included or make a contribution via the synagogue’s website.
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